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February 11th 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Thank you to those who were able to attend today’s meeting. I understand that some of you 

were unable to make it, and I apologise that we couldn’t find a time that worked for 

everyone. Both Miss Warlow and I are available for the rest of the week if you would like to 

discuss anything further. 

The purpose of today’s meeting was to inform parents and carers that Miss Edwards will be 

leaving on Thursday, and Miss Frapwell will be joining the school in Term 4 as Ruby class 

teacher. I appreciate that this is another change for Ruby Class, who have had several 

teachers since starting KS1. As I explained in the meeting, while another change is not ideal, 

this decision was made to provide the children with consistency for the remainder of the 

year.  

Miss Edwards has done a fantastic job, and we are very grateful for everything she has done 

for Ruby Class. However, as she is from a supply agency and not a school employee, she is 

unable to provide the long-term stability we aim for. Miss Frapwell, as a school-employed 

teacher, will be fully integrated into the Barrs Court team—attending staff meetings, parent 

events, and becoming part of the school community. Miss Warlow will continue to teach in 

Ruby Class every week, and Miss Paine, Mrs Ireland, and Mrs Langham will remain in Red 

Area as familiar and consistent adults for the children. 

As discussed in the meeting, we will carefully consider class placements for next year to 

avoid a repeat of these disruptions. However, it is important to acknowledge that, despite 

our best planning, unforeseen circumstances may still arise. 

Your child’s well-being is our priority, and we understand that children respond to change in 

different ways. If you have any concerns or would like to discuss this further, please make an 

appointment with Mr Webster or Miss Warlow. 

Thank you for your support. 

Regards  

Daniel Webster  

Headteacher 


